MINUTES OF THE MEETING

JUVENILE JUSTICE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Thursday, February 3, 2011
Department of Transportation
Newington, Connecticut

Members Present:
Anthony Salius (by written proxy), Glenda Armstrong (by written proxy), Fran Carino (for Kevin Kane), Henry Crawford (by written proxy), Ann-Marie DeGraffenreidt (for Susan Hamilton), Christine Keller, Tonya Lewis (by written proxy), Seth Mancini (for John Danaher), Patrick Mickens, Peggy Perillie (by written proxy), Christine Rapillo, Norma Schatz (by written proxy)
Members Absent:
Albert Barrueco, Richard Barton, Gregg Cogswell, Eileen Daily, Magdamaris Figueroa, Danielle Forko, Janice Giegler, DebraLee Hovey, Gladys Labas, Catherine LeVasseur, Ebony McDaniel, Jeffrey Mueller, George Oleyer, Julie Penry, Bridget Reilly, Amanda Young

Others Present:
Name

Affiliation


Valerie LaMotte

Criminal Justice Policy and Planning Division, OPM


Mary Kate Mason
Department of Mental Health & Addiction Services
Minutes of the December 2, 2010 Meeting (I)
The meeting was called to order at 2:45 p.m.  The minutes of the December 2, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved as distributed.
Presentation on Connecticut’s 2009/2010 Compliance Monitoring Report Submitted December 31, 2010 to OJJDP (II)
Ms. Valerie LaMotte, staff to the JJAC, distributed copies of the Monitoring Report and went over the findings.  Basically, the report documented Connecticut’s compliance with the three federal mandates on the handling of juveniles in secure facilities for 2009/2010.  She expressed some concerns with the reporting of police departments and suggested that a training for police might be in order.  In addition, she reported that OJJDP was encouraging states to report on the calendar year and not the state fiscal year as Connecticut was doing.  If the state moved to the calendar year, it would also be easier to conduct site visits in the spring instead of the fall, and the data would line up better with case numbers etc. which are all calendar year based.  The JJAC agreed that a police training in March 2011 and changing to calendar year reporting for future reports should be undertaken.
Update from the Subcommittee on Combating Underage Drinking (III)
Because of bad weather the Subcommittee’s meeting was postponed until after the JJAC meeting, so there was no update.

Action on the Combating Underage Drinking Program (IV)
Ms. LaMotte reported that all of the Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) Program funding needs to be rebid this spring.  The plan, as previously approved, allocated funds for compliance checks and a media campaign directed towards parents.  These new projects would run for the next three years and these amounts would be used for the 2011 application to OJJDP.  The JJAC affirmed these plans.

Action on Connecticut’s Application under the 2011 Enforcing the Underage Drinking Laws (EUDL) Block Grants Program (V)
The JJAC voted unanimously to allocate 2011 EUDL funds as follows.

$112,500 for compliance check operations to the Department of Consumer Protection
$55,000 for Youth in Compliance Checks (to be competitively bid)

$188,900 for Statewide Media Campaign (to be competitively bid)
Update on the Evaluation of the School/Police Just.Start Grants (VI)
At its December 2, 2010 meeting the JJAC awarded funds to six applicants under the School/Police Just.Start Program.  The University of Connecticut, Center for Applied Research in Human Development will be conducting an evaluation of the effectiveness of the memorandum of agreement between the school superintendent and the chief of police as mandated to receive a grant and the use of funds under the grant.  The first step of the evaluation will be site visits to each grantee by UConn personnel and Ms. LaMotte.  These site visits are scheduled for February.

Update from the Subcommittee on Disproportionate Minority Contact (DMC) (VII)
Again, because of bad weather the Subcommittee’s meeting was postponed until after the JJAC meeting, so there was no update.

Action on Connecticut’s Application under the 2011 Juvenile Accountability Block Grants Program (VIII)
The JJAC voted to allocate all the 2011 Juvenile Accountability Block (JAB) Grants Program funds to address disproportionate minority contact (DMC).  Abstained: Christine Rapillo.
Action on Connecticut’s Application under the 2011 Title II Formula Grants Program (IX)
The JJAC voted unanimously to allocate 2011 Formula Grants Program funds as follows.

$60,000 for Law-Related Education (to be competitively bid)

$230,000 for School Attendance (to be competitively bid within the Connecticut Consortium on School Attendance)

$105,815 for Support to the JJAC—the state advisory group funds and capacity building

$50,000 for a fourth study of DMC (to be competitively bid)

$100,000 for the Police and Youth Program (to be competitively bid)

$60,647 with $60,647 state match to OPM as administrative funds

Action on Evaluation Grant to the University of Connecticut (X)
The JJAC unanimously voted to approve JABG/state match funding to the University of Connecticut to continue for a second year the evaluations of the School Attendance and the School/Police Just.Start projects.
Applicant Agency
$ Requested
JJAC Action
University of Connecticut
$129,600/$14,400
Decision to approve funding as requested.
Office for Sponsored Programs
Action on Extension Requests for the 2009 Title II Formula Grant and the 2009 Title V Delinquency Prevention Grant (XI)
The JJAC unanimously approved requests to OJJDP for one-year grant extensions for the 2009 grants under the Title II Formula Grant and the Title V Delinquency Prevention Grant.

Other Business (XII)

Ms. LaMotte discussed proposed language for the competitive bidding of the Law-Related Education Program.  The JJAC unanimously approved the program announcement.
Ms. LaMotte shared information that had just come to her attention concerning the 2008 Title II Formula Grant.  Even though the minimum amount to each state is $600,000, Connecticut received an award of $581,000.  Staff at OJJDP are looking into this problem.
The meeting was adjourned at 3:55p.m.
The minutes were prepared by Valerie LaMotte.
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